
Dear. Editor 

 

The statistical methods of this study were performed by Gu-cheol Jung, a 

biomedical statistician from Healthcare research institute, Seoul National 

University Hospital Healthcare System Gangnam Center. If statistical verification 

of this paper is needed in the future, we will go through an external review.  

 

Sincerely,  

Ji Hyun Song, MD, PhD  

Department of Internal Medicine, Healthcare Research Institute, Seoul National 

University Hospital Healthcare System Gangnam Center, 39th FL., Gangnam 

Finance Center building 152, Teheran Ro, Gangnam-gu, Seoul, 06236, Republic 

of Korea  

Tel.: 82-2-2112-5752 

Fax: 82-2-2112-5794 

E-mail: philomed@hanmail.net  
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